

Jacob Moroza-Rasmussen ALDE Party Secretary-General

> ALDE Party Secretariat Rue d'Italie 11 – box 2 1050 Brussels Belgium

The Hague, 30 September 2019

Dear Secretary-General,

It is our pleasure to nominate Annelou van Egmond for another term in the position of Vice-President of ALDE.

Annelou is the driving force behind the unprecedented electoral victories D66 has experienced in the past decade, culminating in the forming of the first liberal, pro-European Dutch government in decades.

As a member of our National Board, she was responsible for all communications in a decade of local, provincial, national and European campaigns. She has not lost a single one.

In her first term as ALDE Vice-President, Annelou has travelled all corners of our continent to help liberals win campaigns. Her priority was to prepare for the 2019 elections. In bringing ALDE's organisational strength up to date, Annelou provided the basis of necessary stability and strategic insight upon which liberal parties soared to great heights.

Furthermore, Annelou is a strong supporter of the European Women's Academy and has been its advocate since the very start.

D66 has consistently been the most European of all Dutch parties. Annelou embodies our spirit. We believe she is a force to be reckoned with, and a difficult one to be missed. If our common objective is to bring liberal ideas to power in Europe, we will need Annelou to give us the confidence, the strength and the inspiration of a well-oiled political party machine.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely yours,

Rob Jetten Chairman of D66 Parliamentary group Kajsa Ollongren Minister of Home Affairs and Deputy Prime Minister of the Netherlands Anne-Marie Spierings
Chairman of D66